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10th April 2017
Ref:-C:\Users\Alan\Documents\OWN\Gods Work\The Church that\Chorley\Parish Coucil\Report to the Parish Council 2017.doc
Dear Council members,
Here is a report from the folk that meet at Chorley Chapel and the progress in the recent year and the hopes we share for the future:-
Our building and grounds work have moved forward, and we have re-fenced the Chapel Grounds on the cemetery side of the road. We have replacing some further rotten beams under the main floor of the chapel. We are seeking the addition of some further amenities in the grounds to encourage visitors to our village to enjoy the peace and tranquillity of the area. We have a work day planned for the 22nd April. We will also be upgrading the hedge/fence along the Bridal Path alongside the Cemetery grounds using a local man experiences in hedge laying. There are three trees to be felled and made safe which were uprooted / broken off in the storms of some weeks ago.
We are expecting to see a number of adult baptisms in the coming months from our own community, plus several from other fellowships we work with who wish to use our facilities. One from as far afield as Paignton Devon! We had about 100 guests at the re-dedication of the marriage of Clive and Wendy Ingleby from the Lakeside Fellowship at Perton. 

In the last weeks because a very generous anonymous gift to help with the Children’s Club work, we have been able to renew the chairs and tables to be more suitable for the different ages groups using the Chapel.

Our work at the Chapel, in addition to helping local people work through issues and problems, as well as growing in our understanding of things Spiritual, does bring a good many visitors to the community. We are helping local businesses benefit not only from the initial Chapel centred visits, but later as they become regulars at places like Live the Adventure, Quad biking, Horse riding, Walking, Chorley Show, local restaurants and pubs. Activities such as our men’s Boot Camp Weekends (increasing to 10 weekends in 2016-17, our discipleship evenings on Wednesdays, our Sunday Lunches on 1st Sunday of the month at 1:30pm with 20 to 35 attending, and the continuing very encouraging Children’s work led by Nigel and Mandy Humphries with around 20 primary age youngsters attending regularly. We have also been running a course over 6 one day sessions on alternate Saturdays over 3 months, helping people to learn to help people pray for healing of emotional hurts and wounds. This has been well attended and will be the first of many such courses we hope. We also have visiting church leaders for away days, discussions and time seeking God in peace and quiet, also visiting older youth groups, and family visits to our area for respite breaks and R&R. We really appreciate the help and support of village folk at the Duck Inn, cake making here in Chorley, and help and support from Willowdene Farm. We are seeing steady growth in the number of local people’s involvement in all we do. Also on the occasions of a 5th Wednesday in the months (as this March) a fellowship social evening in the village in some form or other. Over 50 people attending. The surface in the Chapel Car Park has been improved again. Many local people have helped in planting flowers and trees to bring colour and fruit, and make the Chapel Grounds a place of beauty and variety for those visiting the cemetery, or visitors to the village to have a place of beauty to enjoy. The children of the village still seem to be enjoying what they call their “Park” and are there most days. We have added a new framed swing, a rope ladder, and climbing rope, plus a tyre swing, not to forget the council’s addition of dog litter bin adjacent to the chapel car park gates. Last but not least we enjoy the privilege of presenting ‘Open the Book’ (a 15 minute play based on a bible story) to the 97 or so children at Stottesdon Primary School, and our thanks go to the little band of actors and narrators we have from Chorley, Stottesdon, Cleobury Mortimer each week. There is a thriving Art Club in the village run by Vale Craig and meeting in the Chapel on a regular basis with a good level of attendance and great growth in artistic skill and talent in the community. There is also now a Coffee, Chat and Craft gathering on a  fortnightly basis meeting at the Chapel. When Sue and I dropped in last time there were about 16 people around the table enjoying exactly what is said on the tin. Coffee, Chat and Craft. We are always on the lookout for additional help with ‘Open the Book’. Please call us if you are interested. We have a great time and the children love it. We work with a nationally recognised financial help organisation called CAP (Christians Against Poverty) and have been able to see another family in our community walking free from intractable debt. Jackie Walker of Chorley has become our agent for this work through the Chapel. Alan and Sue have become involved with an organisation called Village Hope, which is aimed at helping small eager to grow Chapels in rural communities. The organisers of Village Hope are seeing the Chapel at Chorley as a possible Centre for developing the ministry of rural churches in remote places. This concludes the report of the folk at Chorley Chapel. 
Can I encourage anyone who would like to come along to any of our activities to come. It is the Chorley village Chapel. You won’t know what you are missing unless you try.
We are committed to supporting local initiatives of a beneficial nature in the community and are active in the areas of Chorley Show, the Village Hall, and the wider community. Our aim is to work hand in hand supporting one another with direct help and involvement, sharing our facilities, equipment, manpower etc.

One area we would like some financial help with is the provision of 2 to 4 park table/benches preferably 6 or 8 seat ones. We would like to place these in the woodland margins in the chapel grounds to offer hospitality to the many visitors, walkers, and even an epidemic of bird watchers a few weeks ago seeking out sightings of the rare Marsh Tits who populate the High Green area.
Finally, we are delighted to report after many 10’s of years, the parking of cars on top of the Fire Hydrant access point outside the Chapel, seems to have stopped. Thank you for those who have helped in this area.
Our discussions, get-togethers and activities are on the Chapel Notice board under a heading “What’s On”, and our web site which is at www.The-Church.net. A current list is attached.  Our web site is being revamped and is now up and running but still need some work to be fully implemented and maintained up to date. WordPress skills are needed. If you can help, please let us know.
Finally; Sue and Alan have been trying to move into the village over the past three years, as they feel they would be better able to serve the community if they were based in it.

Alan and Sue Vincent

Leaders of The Church that meets at Chorley, Shropshire

Tel:-       01746 762365



   Mob:-    07875 979227

e-Mail:-  Alan.Vincent@The-Church.net
        Sue@Vincent-Family.co.uk
   web:-    www.The-Church.net
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    Skype
   alan.vincent




sue.vincent4
“To receive and live in Gods Love, pursue wholeness and share 

both with the people of Chorley and beyond.”

